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Woodcreek	Oaks	Neighborhood	Association	(WONA)	-	Contact	Us	
Email:	woodcreekoaksna@gmail.com			Website:	http://wona.rcona.com	
Facebook:	http://www.facebook.com/woodcreekoaksneighbors		or	http://bit.ly/wonafacebook		

We	had	a	great	meeting	for	October.	The	elections	went	well.	
Congratulations	to	new	and	old	board	members:	

• CJ	Jawahar	–	President	
• Rosalyn	Rendon	–	Vice	President	
• Guru	Niyam	Seyl	–	Secretary	
• Elizabeth	Mathis	–	Treasurer	
• Ginger	Long	–	Member	at	Large	
• Joanne	Michels	–	Member	at	Large	
• Jacob	Tibbetts	–	Member	at	Large	
• Efren	Rendon	–	Member	at	Large	

Our	next	meeting	will	be	a	holiday	cookie	party	meeting	on	
Tuesday,	December	5th,	2017,	at	7pm.	We’ll	bring	cookies	
and	something	to	drink	(you	can,	too,	but	it’s	not	required.	J	
We’d	just	love	to	see	you	come!)	

	

Remember	to	LIKE	US	ON	FACEBOOK	J	
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Woodcreek	Oaks	October	Meeting	–	Another	informative	meeting	while	welcoming	a	new	
neighbor,	a	new	police	officer,	and	a	new	firefighter!	Officer	Gary	Cole	and	Officer	Brainard	
brought	us	up	to	date	on	neighborhood	happenings	including	the	fact	that	stolen	vehicles	
have	increased	recently.	Especially	Ford	F150s.	And	apparently	the	holiday	spirit	has	gotten	
into	thieves	as	well	as	package	thefts	are	again	increasing.	In	addition,	construction	thefts	
are	up	and,	sad	to	hear,	many	juveniles	seem	to	be	involved	in	this.		
Make	sure	to	keep	your	garage	door	closed	and	your	door	locked	even	if	you’re	just	running	
inside	or	to	the	back	for	a	few	minutes.	The	police	have	found	that	the	owner	starts	the	car	
as	they	prepare	to	leave.	Then	they	run	into	the	house	to	grab	a	forgotten	item	or	hustle	a	
slow	passenger.	A	lurking	thief	uses	that	couple	of	minutes	to	snag	the	remote	from	the	car.	
The	residents	leave.	The	thief	opens	the	garage	door	and	has	a	field	day.	Thief	takes	off	and	
the	residents	often	don’t	notice	the	remote	is	gone.	Until,	of	course,	they	come	back	and	
find	their	garage	missing	items!		One	interesting	note	–	gated	communities	seem	to	have	
about	the	same	level	of	safety/robberies	as	non-gated!		
One	of	our	neighbors	mentioned	that	he	had	spotted	graffitti	at	one	of	the	parks.	Officer	
Coleman	shared	the	happy	news	that	gang	activity	is	very	minor	in	Roseville.	And	that	the	
graffitti	was	reported	AND	cleaned	up	the	same	day!	KUDOS	to	Roseville	Police	
Department!		

Graffiti	Hot	Line	-	(916)746-1021	to	report	graffiti	spotted	on	public	property	or	someone	
else’s	property.		You	can	call	24/7.	If	you’re	a	victim	of	graffiti,	please	call	our	non-
emergency	line	at	774-5000	extension	#1	to	file	a	police	report.	

Roseville	Police	–	Due	to	changes	in	oxycodone	–	heroine	has	now	joined	meth	as	the	two	
biggest	drug	problems	–	and	these	are	some	of	the	reasons	driving	the	 increase	 in	thefts.	
The	sad	thing	about	heroin	is	that	HEROIN	KILLS!	Roseville	Police	Department	have	all	been	
trained	on	Narcan	and	carry	it	to	help	when	they	find	someone	having	a	heroin	overdose.	

Roseville	Fire	–	Our	fire	fighters	reminded	us	that	DAYLIGHT	SAVINGS	TIME	is	coming	up	on	
NOVEMBER	5,	2017.	FALL	BACK	one	hour	AND	change	the	batteries	in	your	smoke	and	
carbon	monoxide	detectors.		They	also	pointed	out	that	dust	in	the	smoke	detector	can	set	
them	off.	So	be	sure	to	dust	them.	Also,	as	heaters	are	going	on,	be	aware	that	it’s	normal	
to	have	a	dusty	burning	smell.	I	was	intrigued	to	learn	that	the	smell	is	because	the	dust	is	
actually	burning	a	bit	–	quite	normal.		

Be	sure	to	save	your	 	Boxtops	For	Education!	Bring	them	to	a	meeting	or	call	us	and	
we’ll	pick	them	up.	J 	

West	Roseville	Petition	–	Our	neighbors,	Fiddyment	Farms,	have	a	petition	to	extend	
at	least	a	partial	2-lane	extension	of	Blue	Oaks	Boulevard	through	to	Westbrook	
Boulevard	now!	This	would	provide	faster	police	and	fire	support	for	the	area.	Only	
West	Roseville	residents	may	sign	the	petition.	This	can	help	all	our	neighbors,	
including	Woodcreek	Oaks,	by	providing	speedier	assistance	from	police	and	fire.	
While	we	are	very	close	to	each,	if	there	are	units	at	a	Westpark	location	that	need	to	
be	diverted	to	someone	in	Woodcreek	Oaks,	it	will	take	much	longer	with	the	current	
roads.	If	you	would	like	to	sign	the	petition	–	go	to	KayeSwain.com/west-roseville-
petition	–	and	THANK	YOU!			
	

	

	


